ENGLISH STATE EXAM FOR THE 12TH GRADE

VARIATION A	NAME:			TOTAL 50 POINTS	
SECTION 1 - USE OF ENGLIS	SH / 7points/				
1.1 CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER.			/1*5=5POINTS/		
 English grammar is A. easy This is a/an 			C. as easy as	D. not so easy	
A. Japanese bea C. beautiful roun	autiful red round d red Japanese		B. beautiful Japa D. round red bea	nese round red utiful Japanese	
3. I need to improve my E A. in order to	B. bu	ut	C. and	D. so that	
	B.was	s organizing	C.was organized	D.organized	
If he got up earlier, he _ A.is	B.will		C.wouldn't	D.would have	
1.2 SELECT THE ONE UNDE6. Automobiles and trucksA	_	_			
7. <u>Grasslands</u> are <u>some</u> o A B	f the most valua	ble <u>places</u> on e	earth, both ecolog	ically <u>also</u> economicall D	
SECTION 2 – READING /28pc	oints/				
2.1 VOCABULARY -CHOOSE	THE CORREC	T ANSWER		/1*5=5POINTS/	
8. I am in amood	_	_			
A.anxious 9. A (n)is the	B.lazی floor of the buil	,	C.bad elow ground leve	D.cheerful I.	
A.entrance	B.bas	sement	C.balcony	D.gate	
	B.cha	arges	C.hires		
11.We shouldn'tmo A.earn				D.waste	
12. The kitchen in my house I					
A.appliances	B.gad	dgets	C.furniture	e D.utensils	
2.2 CHOOSE THE SYNONYM 13. This house is designed			/1*5	5=5POINTS/	
•	cozy	C.old	D.elegant		
	azy	C.forgetful	D.skillful		
15. My English grammar kn A.graded B.ii	mproved	C.increased	D. expand	led	
16. Using the mobile phone A.accepted B.p	rohibited	C.allowed	D.agreed		
17.I always divide my stud A.combine B.c		C.join	oups. D. split		
2.3 COMMUNICATION - CHO		TE EXPRESSI	ON.	/1*4=4POINTS/	
18. If you agree with some		5 11 11 1	••		
A I take a differe	ent view	R I hold the s	same position		

D. I hold another view.

C. I doubt so.

- 19. If you ask for coffee.
 - A. Can I have coffee, please?
 - B. Can I help you, please?
 - C. Give me coffee.
 - D. I want coffee.

Choose the correct response.

- 20. You offer to do the ironing, but your mother says it isn't necessary.
 - A. You must do the ironing.
 - B. You could do the ironing.
 - C.You needn't do the ironing.
 - D. You can't do the ironing.
- 21. Students mustn't talk in the library. It is

A.giving permission

B. expressing obligation

C.refusing permission

D. expressing prohibition

2.4 CHOOSE THE RIGHT ORDER TO MAKE UP A STORY

/3*3=9POINTS/

- 1. One day he met a very beautiful girl in London.
 - 2. He took money from the rich and gave it to the poor.
 - 3. Robin Hood is a legendary hero.
 - 4. Her father wanted to marry her to a rich old man.
 - 5. He lived in the 12th century.

A. 5,4,2,1,3

B. 3,4,2,1,5

C. 1,4,2,5,1 D. 3,5,2,1,4

- 23. 1. It is a fine old city.
 - 2. From the station they can see the splendid view of Princess Street.
 - 3. The capital of Scotland is Edinburgh.
 - 4. The train bringing visitors to Edinburgh runs right into the heart of the city.
 - 5. Half way along Princess Street is a tall monument to Sir Walter Scott, a well-known Scottish writer.
 - 6. Then a little farther on is the Floral Clock, which is made of growing flowers.

A. 1,3,2,4,6,5

B. 4,3,2,1,5,6

C. 3,1,4,2,5,6

D. 3,1,2,4,5,6

- 24. 1. In the morning when he woke up, the train was in Paris.
 - 2. He asked the conductor to wake him up even if he would protest.
 - 3. Once Mark Twain was traveling in France by train.
 - 4. Mark Twain was angry with the conductor who didn't wake him up at his station. But he said "you are not half angry as the man whom I made get off at your station"
 - 5. He had to get off at a small station at night.

A. 1,2,3,4,5

B. 3,5,2,1,4

C. 2,4,5,3,1

D. 4,3,1,5,2

2.5- READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER.

/1*5=5 POINTS/

GM FOOD

It is hard to be a farmer. Cold weather can kill your crops. Bugs can eat your crops. Weeds can hurt your crops. Your crops may need more rain than they get. Fruits and Vegetables can go bad before they are sold. Some people say farmers can fix all of this with GM food. What is GM food? All living things have DNA. DNA tells living things how to grow. These days, people can change the DNA that tells food how to grow. When people change the DNA of food, it is called GM food. Some GM food can grow in cold weather. GM food can stop bugs from eating it. GM fruits and vegetables can stay good longer. One day, GM food may be able to grow in dry land in Africa. It will feed who have do not But there is a lot we do not know about GM food. Will GM companies help poor people grow food? Or do GM companies just want to get rich? Does GM food kill bugs we need, like butterflies? Does GM food make birds sick? Does GM food make people sick? We do not know. There have not been many tests on GM food. Do you think farmers should grow GM food?

- 25. What can bugs do that make it hard to be a farmer?
 - A. They make your crops too dry. B. They make your food go bad.
 - C. They can eat your crops. D. They can make your food GM.
- 26. What is DNA?
 - A. It is something everyone needs to change
 - B. Something about life that cannot be changed.
 - C. Something that is only in GM foods
 - D. It is the part of every living thing that tells it how to grow.
- 27. According to the reading, what is something that GM food can NOT do?
 - A. It can make food grow in cold weather.
 - B. It might help grow food in dry parts of Africa.
 - C. GM food will help foods stay good longer.
 - D. It can make food grow faster.
- 28. What is the main reason we do not know enough about GM foods?
 - A. Famers don't like GM foods.
 - B. Scientists need to do more testing to understand GM foods.
 - C. Insecticides proves that GM foods will survive bug infestations.
 - D. Companies just want to get rich.
- 29. What is the writer's main purpose for writing about GM foods?
 - A. To convince the reader that GM food is good.
 - B. To educate the reader about GM food and help the reader make an opinion about whether it is good or bad.
 - C. To convince the reader that GM food is bad.
 - D. To convince the reader that farmers need to work harder so we don't use GM food.

SECTION 3 – WRITING

/15POINTS/

30. Is there anything you are proud of yourself? What is it and why does it make you proud of?

/80-90 words/

ENGLISH STATE EXAM FOR THE 12TH GRADE

VARIATION	3	NAME:		TOTAL 50 POINTS
SECTION 1	- USE OF ENGLISH	1/7noints/		
	HOOSE THE CORF			/1*5=5POINTS/
_		planet to the earl	th.	71 0-01 0111 07
		B. nearest		ther D. near
2.		s to a/anr		
	C.Japanese	, famous, expensive	D. far	mous, Japanese, expensive mous, expensive, Japanese
3.	my moth	ner tongue is Mongol	ian, I can also speak	English and German
	fluently.		·	_
		B. However		
4.	The Bogd khan mu	useum over	r a hundred years ag	o near the Tuul River.
				D. has been built
5.		lot if we	enough money.	
	A. had have	B.had	C.have	D.will have
4 0 051 505	THE ONE HADED	INED WORD OR D	LIDAGE THAT IC IN	000000T /4*0 000NT0/
				CORRECT. /1*2=2POINTS/
6.	It is possible to see	e through <u>transparer</u>	it substances more o	or less <u>clearly</u> because light
	aan naaaaa thrau	A A single the area de de	a coeffered or efemo	В
	can <u>passes</u> throug	h <u>them</u> without being D	g scattered or stoppe	ea.
7	•		hiological and mod	icing are concerned with the
7.		obiettis iti Grennistry,	R	icine <u>are</u> concerned <u>with</u> the D
	acidity or alkalinity		Ь	8
	adialty of alkalifity	or a solution.		
SECTION 2	 READING /28poir 	nts/		
2.1 VOCABL	ILARY -CHOOSE T	HE CORRECT ANS	WER /1*5=5POINTS	5/
8. This tiny	room would be extre	emely	to most people	
		riendly		
9. The Grea	t Wall of China is on	ne of that nation's old	lest	
A.scu	lptures B.stru	uctures	C.constructors	D.monuments
		, and it is a very	COL	ırse.
	gerous B.ext	reme	C.complicated	D.challenging
		nderful just after it ca		
A.she			C.fridge	D.blender
		there are no risks of		
A.a bo	ody guard B.a s	afety officer	C.a security officer	D.a security guard
0.000000	THE OPPOSITE F	OD THE WORD IN	DOLD	A*E EDOINTO
	<u></u>	OR THE WORD IN		/1*5=5POINTS/
13		hich are very sweet .		5
4.4	A.salty			D.sour
14		food consists of mil		Danis
4.5		B.spicy	C.bitter	D.sour
15		ut warm-hearted pe		Dimpolito
16		B.unfriendly		D.impolite
16	_	ime? No,		D.half time
17	. Would you say the	B.no time	O.OVEI UITIE	D.Hall tille
1 7	. γγουία you say tile	B.well- behaved	C.obedient	D.quiet
	Alloloy	שיישוב חבוומאבט.	O.ODGUIGI IL	D.quiet

2.2 COMMUNICATION - CHOOSE THE POLITE EXPRESSION.

/1*4=4POINTS/

- 18. If you disagree with someone.
 - A. You are wrong.
- B. You are lying.
- C. I don't disagree.
- D. I don't quite agree with you.
- 19. If you ask someone to watch their voice volume.
 - A. Be quiet!

- B. Shut your mouth, please.
- C. Could you lower your voice, please? D. Could you shut the front door, please

Choose the correct response.

20. You are allowed to park here. It is

A.giving permission
C.refusing permission

B.expressing obligation D.expressing prohibition

21. An old man is trying to carry a heavy box up the stairs. You offer to do it for him.

A.Must I carry the box for you?

B.Couldn't I carry the box for you?

C.Do I need to carry the box for you? D.Shall I carry the box for you?

2.4 CHOOSE THE RIGHT ORDER TO MAKE UP A STORY

/3*3=9POINTS/

- 22. Our director's speech was very interesting.
 - 2. He said that our younger generation had to study hard.
 - 3. He spoke about the most important tasks of our school.
 - 4. Last week we held a meeting at our school.
 - 5. Our meeting was addressed by our director and some of the teachers.

A.5,1,2,4,3 B. 4,5,1,3,2 C. 4,5,3,2,1

D. 1,4,2,3 5

- 23. 1. The lesson was over before the due time.
 - 2. Suddenly a bird flew in through the open window.
 - 3. It was a math lesson.
 - 4. The pupils jumped up on their feet and started to catch the bird.
 - 5. All the class was doing sums.

A. 3,5,2,4,1,

B. 5,1,3,4,2,

C. 4,2,5,1,3

,D. 3,4,2,5,1

- 24. 1. They called this holiday "Thanksgiving Day."
 - 2. Few people in Europe heard about it.
 - 3. But when they ate it which was presented by Indians they liked turkey very much.
 - 4. The turkey was an American bird.
 - 5. Since that day Americans have always had turkeys for this holiday.

A. 4,2,3,1,5

B. 2,3,4,1,5

C. 1,2,3,4,5

D.2,5,1,4,3

2.5- READ THE TEXT AND CHOOSE THE CORRECT ANSWER.

/1*5=5 POINTS/

A SLICE OF HISTORY

What do you like on your pizza? Cheese? Tomatoes? Sausage?

People may disagree on their favorite ingredients, but many people agree that pizza is a favorite food. Where and when did people start making pizza? To find out, we have to travel back in time.

Thousands of years ago, people used ancient types of wheat and other grains to make flat bread on the hot rock of their campfires. At some point in time, early cooks started putting other kinds of food on the bread – using the bread as a plate. It was the world's first pizza crust!

Over time, pizza began to look more like the food we know today. When European explorers arrived in the Americas, they saw Native American people eating tomatoes. When they brought tomatoes back to Europe, however, people there wouldn't eat them. They thought eating tomatoes could make them ill.

Slowly, however, Europeans discovered that tomatoes were delicious and safe to eat. Cooks in Naples, an Italian city, began putting tomatoes on their flat bread. The world's first true pizza shop opened in Naples in 1830. People there are pizza for lunch and dinner. They even ate it for breakfast!

In the late 1800s, many Italians moved to the United States. They brought pizza with them. The first American pizzeria, or pizza restaurant, was Lombardi's in New York City. It opened its doors in 1905. Now pizza is one of the three most popular foods in the USA, but Americans are not the only pizza lovers.

People now eat around five billion pizzas a year, and everyone has their favorite kind. Brazilians love green peas on their pizza. Russians like fish and onions. People in India use lamb and tofu. The Japanese think seafood on pizza is good. Some pizzas truly sound strange, yet all of them share two things. Each begins with bread. And each is slice of history.

- 25. Who would eat tomatoes first?
 - A.America B.Native Americans C.Europe D.Italians
- 26. Why is the history of eating tomatoes important?
 - A. Tomato is famous as the first topping on pizza.
 - B.Tomato was poisinous that could make people ill.
 - C.Italian cooks would put tomatoes on their flat bread.
 - D. Europeans discovered that tomatoes were delicious.
- 27. Which of the following statements is TRUE according to the text?
 - A. Italians and Americans are the only pizza lovers.
 - B.Russians like fish and onions whereas Indians use lamb and tofu.
 - C.Brazilians' favourite ingredients are cheese, tomatoes and sausage.
 - D.Japanese people like all types of toppings on their pizza.
- 28. Why is the article titled "A slice of History?"
 - A.It's because every slice of pizza is delicious.
 - B.The title is related to pizza variaties.
 - C.It's because there are many different pizza ingredients.
 - D.The article is mainly about the history of pizza.
- 29. Which of the following best describes the pizza?
 - A.Ancient flatbreads on the hot rock of the campfires.
 - B.Basic flatbreads with several toppings.
 - C.Delicious flatbreads for breakfast, lunch and dinner.
 - D.One of the three most popular foods in the USA.

SECTION 3 – WRITING

/15POINTS/

30. What is a Good Man? What are the qualities of a good man? /80-90 words/

ХАРИУЛТЫН ХУУДАС

..... ангийн сурагч овогтой.....

Даалгаврын дугаар	оонО	Сурагчийн хариулт /A,B,C,D,E/ аль нэгийг бичнэ.	Багшийн үнэлгээ
	1		
2	1		
3	1		
4	1		
5	1		
6	1		
7	1		
8	1		
9	1		
10	1		
11	1		
12	1		
13	1		
14	1		
15	1		
16	1		
17	1		
18	1		
19	1		
20	1		
21	1		
22	3		
23	3		
24	3		
25	1		
26	1		
27	1		
28	1		
29	1		
30	15		
нийт	50		

Нийт авсан оноо
Гүйцэтгэлийн хувь
Түвшин
Шалгасан багш